
City of Petersburg 

Minutes of Regular City  

Council Meeting 

July 5, 2022 - 7:00 p.m.  

Petersburg, MI  49270  

  

A Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date.  

      The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor, James W. Holeman  

Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Dawn Cilley, Kevin Richards, Lawrence 

Schadewald, Joanne Tollison.  

Absent:   

  

      Moved by Tollison to approve the agenda as amended to add Monroe County Sheriff to New Business. 

 Supported by Cilley. Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0)  Motion carried. 

 

      Minutes of the previous meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded.  

Moved by Bruckner that the minutes of the 6/20/22 meeting be approved.       

 Supported by Schadewald. Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Public Comment:   

 

New Business:  

 

Undersheriff Jeff Pauli gave an update on several police matters.  The City was overcharged $4,940.53 

beginning 2nd quarter 2021 for 1 year due to a clerical error which charged us for 84 hours every 2 

weeks instead of 80. The overpayment will be credited toward our next invoice.  Pauli introduced our 

new City officer, James Yuchuck, and presented a sample 12 hour shift summer schedule as well as a 

tentative fall work schedule.  He advised that most deputies work the 12 hour shift which provides 84 

hours of coverage in 2 weeks. 

 

Moved by Richards to amend the contract with the Monroe County Sheriff Department to reflect the 

12 hour shift schedule at the appropriate rate.  Supported by Bauer.  Roll call vote.  Aye (7) Nay (0) 

Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Moved by Richards to renew the Liability and Property Pool coverage with Michigan Municipal 

League/Meadowbrook. Supported by Bruckner. Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Old Business:  

 

Richards reported that the Recreation Commission is looking for a new director and representatives 

from the City and Township.  They will hold a meeting with the school soon. 

 

Mayor reports no update on the water project finalization.  Mayor also said the City will be getting 

estimates for some concrete work soon. 

 

Council Reports:  

 

Cilley reported a resident on Elizabeth Street asked her about the City installing a catch basin in the 

area of Elizabeth and Center for a home to tile into.  Mayor said this will be done soon. 

 

Tollison reported Friends of the Library raffle tickets for Community Day are on sale at the library 

through Saturday, June 9.  

 

Employee Reports:  

 

Moved by Tollison that Council adjourn at 7:49 p.m. Supported by Bauer.  Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) 

Motion carried.  

  

Guests:  Alice Bruckner, Stella Kirby, Bobby Richards, Jeff Pauli, Troy Goodnough, James Yuchuck 

Employees: Leanne Goodin, Trudy Goodin  

  

Minutes submitted by:_______________________________ Leanne G. Goodin, Clerk  

  

Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James W. Holeman  

 


